
MINUTES OF THE 41st  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE  EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION  HELD  ON MONDAY   NOVEMBER  21ST  2005   At Clifton Village Hall at 8.00 pm
Present : John Bennett, Steve Bones, Roger Edwards, Ernie Williams, Hilary Palmer, Mike Gardner, John Woodall, Derek Gale, Bob Haskins, David Olivant, Heather Houghton, Roger Williamson, Ursula Williamson, Dorothy Woodall, Pauline Olivant, and Bob Alderson 
This meeting was a ‘reconvened’ AGM as the original meeting on September 5th 2005 was inquorate

1.  
Apologies for absence: Roy Denney, Andy Portsmouth, Ian Whitehead, Chris Phillips and Hazel Rice

2.  
Minutes of the 40th AGM. 

These were accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting 

Proposer: Ernie Williams
Seconder:  John Woodall
3.   
Chairman’s Report
The last year has simply flown by. It doesn’t seem two minutes since John Woodall approached me in the drizzle at the LOG 2004 “Summer” Relays and asked me to consider standing as EMOA chairman. To be honest I haven’t been as active as I would have liked over the last 12 months, either as Chair or orienteering in the forest, but hopefully this will change as our twins stop spreading their bugs around the Bennett family. 

I have been lucky to be surrounded by such an experienced and highly motivated EMOA committee, my biggest problem has always been stopping them talking! I would like to give a special thanks to Ray Barnes as vice-chairman and short notice stand-in, Bob Alderson for being such an able secretary and keeping us organised, John Woodall for his sound advice from the president’s seat, and Roger Edwards for his invaluable work as treasurer. Sadly Roger’s 3 year tenure comes to an end at this meeting, and as I type I am unsure as to whether or not we have found a successor. Roger will be a difficult act to follow and I thank him on behalf of the EMOA committee for his efforts.

Earlier in the year I had the pleasure of presenting the trophies at the both the Midlands and East Midlands Championships. Congratulations to all the class winners, also NOC and DVO for putting on such high quality events. The sunshine and snow at Longshaw will remain in my memory banks for a very long time, but is it really compulsory to have sub zero conditions at prize-givings? Then there was the excellent Compass-sport Cup first round at Belvoir, a triumph for LEI’s organisation despite the mud, and also nearly a triumph for LOG as they came a narrow 2nd in the Compass-sport Trophy qualification at their first attempt.

East Midlands clubs continue to be highly competitive, with numerous international call-ups this year. Elite success has always been a major factor in recruiting new people to orienteering, especially youngsters, but the other end of our sport is equally important. This year I want to seek out all planners and organisers of Summer League events for special praise. Some of these events are of the highest quality, sometimes even with pre-marked maps and e-punching, on excellent areas for a fraction of the cost of Sunday morning orienteering. These events continue to attract new members in droves, the trick appears to be holding on to them.

Hilary Palmer and Pauline Olivant have been hard at work on the junior front again this year, with Pauline’s new role as Regional Development Officer starting to make a real difference to school orienteering. Much is always made of the aging population of orienteers, so anyone who helps attract youngsters to our wonderful sport deserves our full support.

Many of us have benefited from the excellent courses put on by Ernie Williams and his band of happy helpers this year, but I’m sure Ernie would wish that a few more had taken up his offer of an Organisers course. As orienteering rules continue to be tweaked it is important that event officials keep updating themselves, to ensure that competitors experience high quality events. The length of “green” courses in particular has been a concern.

As we approach the climax of the Lloyd Davis East Midlands League can anyone remember how to spell “gal(l)op(p)en”? Seriously though, thanks to the Williamson family for collating the results again this year, and everyone who has helped to make this such an exciting series.

Finally a look to the future. Some of you will know that LEI have put forward a proposal to hold BOC 2009 in the region. This is subject to the usual processes, including vetting of the areas by a Grade 1 Controller, but following the successful EMOA contribution to JK 2003 in The Lakes it would be nice to see a major event in the East Midlands again. 

On that note I can confirm that I am happy to stand as Chairman for the next 12 months, that is if you are happy to have me. Apologies to anyone I have forgotten to thank, you know who you are.
4.  
Secretary’s report 

EMOA had 371 members (a decrease in Senior and Junior members and a slight increase in Family members, with one additional club). We have a total of 45 controllers at the various Grades (increase of 12%). One Regional conference each for controllers, planners were held. There were eight coaching courses at Level 1 and one coaching course at level 2.
5.  
Treasurer’s report and approval of Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Statement

The Treasurer introduced the accounts and explained the background to the overall deficit of £2,966.  This is the result of a surplus on the year of £2,000 less £5,000 set aside for the purchase of an extra set of SI equipment.

The Association has been saving up for the last four years but we did not have enough to make the purchase. So the sum of £5,000 set aside gives us £10,400 to buy this equipment and still leave some to replace the existing equipment in a couple of years time.

The other unusual factor relates to the Association’s promotion of the Junior Inter Regional Championship. This event was held in the last weekend in June, so that much of the expenditure straddled the Association’s year end.  A balance of £1,805 shows in the accounts and this will be sorted out later in the year when any surplus will be made available to encourage more developments.

The Treasurer highlighted some of the key income and expenditure items: Membership is falling so membership income has dropped too.  Event and SI levy was sustained as we held the Midland Championship and the Compass Sport Regional round within the Region. The event income from the very successful JK 2004 was more than expected so we had an extra £827 this year.

On the junior side, income and expenditure were both down as with the JIRC being on our doorstep and we did not have to pay to travel!  We must welcome the grant of £442 from Nottinghamshire County Council. The cost of awards to support juniors was abnormally low.

After allowing for the loss, the accumulated balance is still a healthy £5,716.  This is a sufficient buffer against bad times.


The accounts for the year, having been circulated were accepted.

Proposer: Ernie Williams 
Seconder:  Mike Gardner

6.  
Election of principal officers

	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	President
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Ernie Williams
	Elected 

	Chairman
	John Bennett
	Derek Gale
	John Woodall
	Elected 

	Vice Chairman
	Vacancy
	
	
	Vacancy

	Secretary
	Bob Alderson
	John Woodall
	Mike Gardner
	Elected 

	Treasurer
	Vacancy
	
	
	Vacancy


7.
Election of other officers

	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	BOF Council
	EMOA Chairman
	Bob Alderson
	Hilary Palmer
	Agreed

	BOF Rules Group
	Ernie Williams
	Mike Gardner
	John Woodall
	Elected

	BOF Coaching
	Hilary Palmer
	John Woodall
	Ernie Williams
	Elected

	Development 
	Vacancy
	
	
	Vacancy

	Fixtures
	Ian Whitehead
	Ernie Williams
	Mike Gardner
	Elected

	Mapping
	David Olivant
	Derek Gale
	Mike Gardner
	Elected

	Web Master
	Andy Portsmouth
	Ernie Williams
	John Woodall
	Elected

	EMEWS
	Mike Gardner
	John Bennett
	Ernie Williams
	Elected


8.
Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 

David Walker was proposed by Roger Edwards and seconded by Bob Alderson and was duly appointed
9 
Budget projections and Fixing of charges
(a) It was agreed to keep annual subscriptions unchanged at the current rate of Senior £3, Junior £1, Family £5, Group £10 and Club £15.
(b) It was agreed to increase Event Levy to
Regional: Senior 85p, Junior 20p, less first £25 of sum due

C4: Senior 60p, Junior 15p, less first £25 of sum due

C5: As C4 but only pay if levy is more than £10

(c) It was agreed to increase SI Levy for C4 and above to Senior 60p, Junior 20p


Proposer:    John Woodall                    Seconder:  John Bennett
10
Plans for the coming year 


None discussed at the meeting

Meeting closed at 8.17pm
Bob Alderson
23.11.2005

